
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
Village of Nassau
Proposed Local Law #1-2019 


	Pursuant to a resolution adopted by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Nassau, the Village Board shall hold a public hearing on January 9, 2019 at 6:00 p.m., at the Village Hall of the Village of Nassau located at 40 Malden Street, Nassau, New York, to receive comments from the public on a proposed local law as follows:

	A local law amending Chapter 22 of the Nassau Village Code, amending the powers and procedures of the Planning Board with respect to administering the zoning, and in relation to staggering membership appointments in the event the Board should be increased to seven members.

	This local law would make certain amendments to Chapter 22 of the Nassau Village Code, which governs the Village’s Planning Board. The local law would delete the references to specific staggered terms for members of that board, instead referencing Article 7-712 of the Village law. In addition, the proposal would add language providing that if the Board were to be increased to seven members, then each person appointed would be appointed initially for a term of five or six years, and thereafter seven years, to continue staggering membership appointments.  The proposal also clarifies the jurisdiction of the Planning Board, authorizes it to review and approve special use permits, details how a Planning Board Chair would be selected, and details voting procedure and decision making rules. 

	A copy of the proposed local law may be reviewed at the Village Hall, during the Village Clerk’s regular business hours, or on the Village website. 

								Melissa Turner-Bulan
Dated:  December 26, 2018				Nassau Village Clerk
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